Our Lady's Little Christians Preschool

http://www.olhoc.org/preschool.htm and January, 2017 Newsletter Find Us on Facebook!!

→All classes will be opened to the public for registration February 17. Register early so you can get the class you want for fall.

January days to remember

Sunday, January 1 - Happy New Year!!!!!

Monday, January 2 - closed

Tuesday, January 3 - School reopens

Open registration for Catholic parishioners and former OLLC families

Tuesday, January 3 - Chapel – 11 a.m. / 3 p.m.

Wednesday, January 4 - OLLC BOD 6:00 p.m.

Monday, January 9 - Chapel – 11 a.m. / 3 p.m.

Monday, January 9 - January tuition due

Monday, January 16 - ML King Jr.'s birthday – closed

Tuesday, January 17 - Chapel – 11 a.m. / 3 p.m.

Friday, January 20 - Inauguration Day – Please note: In past years, Archdiocesan schools have closed

on Inauguration Day. We will let you know as soon as we know if that decision is

made this year.

Monday, January 23 - Chapel - 11 a.m. / 3 p.m.

Wednesday, January 25 - Early dismissal for full-day students

Friday, January 27 - closed

Tuesday, January 31 - Chapel – 11 a.m. / 3 p.m.

Jan 30-Feb 3 - Catholic Schools Week – details in a separate note

Weather policy:

Please refer to your OLLC Family Handbook under <u>School Closing</u>. Weather-related school closings will correspond with those of Charles County Public Schools. If the county schools:

- -Have a One Hour Delay AM and PM Sessions open at the regular time.
- -Have a Two Hour Delay Classes will begin at 12:30 and will alternate between AM and PM classes. You will receive a phone call to let you know whose turn it is to attend school.
- -Are Closed for the Day AM and PM Sessions are canceled.

Always tune in to a local radio station, TV station, or website for updated information.

Gratitude:

- Thank you to Ana Davidson and Kristi Davidson for volunteering in December!

Reminders:

NOTICE: Please use caution when posting school event pictures on the Internet, including your own Facebook page. Make sure the pictures you post do not include other people's children unless you have obtained permission from that child's parent/guardian.

Classroom News

Mrs. Ryon's class

- →Show & Tell begins soon! There will be (or possibly already was) a detailed note sent home on your child's school bag, including his or her weekly show & tell day.
 - → Save your square, upright tissue boxes for Mrs. Ryon for a special project.
 - → Label your child's clothing, especially those items that will be removed.

Study Units:

Winter January 3-13 Shapes January 17-27

!!!!

Find and name shapes with your child. Shapes are everywhere! Your tires are circles; the door is a rectangle; a stop sign is an octagon. Try to find triangles, squares, diamonds, ovals, crescents, hexagons, pentagons, and maybe even a trapezoid!

Mrs. Ryon's pet unit will be in February. If you don't have a pet, you and your child can begin looking for a photo in a magazine of a pet he or she would like to have. If you do have a pet, you can find or take a picture to bring to class for the bulletin board. If you would like to bring your pet for show & tell, you must make an appointment to do so and you must provide a copy of your pet's up-to-date shot record. We're sorry, but birds are not allowed.

Mrs. Salt's Class

Study Units:

Winter, Qq, Pp, purple*, 13, 14
Unity/Patriotism, Uu, pentagon, 15
Space/Planets/Stars, Rr, Ss, Bb, star, black, 16, 17, 18
January 3-13
January 17-20
January 23-February 10

*** Happy Birthday Alexia, McKenzie, Cameron, and Isabella!!!!***

 $\rightarrow \rightarrow \rightarrow$ What can you do at home?

Mrs. Salt's Space unit begins in January. Take time to look at the moon regularly and notice its changing appearance throughout the month. Draw pictures of the different shapes of the moon and bring the drawings to class.

Looking forward . . .

- --- The JER Science Center field trip is Feb. 10 @ 10 & 1:30 no regular classes
- ---Parent/Teacher Conferences will be held **February 17**. There will be no school for students on that day.
- --- There is no school Feb. 20.

If at any time you decide that you do not want to receive email from OLLC, please send an email to: preschool@olhoc.org.